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Dear Minister, 
 
Official Controls (Plant Health) (Frequency of Checks) Regulations 2022 
 
Thank you for your letter, dated 20 May 2022, relating to a consent notification for the 
above proposed UK statutory instrument (SI). 
 
As you are aware, the Committee considered the SI notification at its meeting on 15 
June 2022 and agreed with the Scottish Government’s decision to consent to the 
provisions set out in the notification being included in UK, rather than Scottish, 
subordinate legislation. 
 
In addition, the Committee is grateful for your letter, dated 15 June 2022, clarifying the 
discrepancy between the five specified frequency rates set out on page 8 and the 
wider range set out in Annex 2 of the notification.  We note the explanation that, to 
give greater flexibility, it has been agreed that the rates need not be restricted to the 
five specified frequencies and that this was not accurately reflected in the notification.  
This oversight was clearly unhelpful, as the Committee’s consent is based on the 
information provided in the notification, and we welcome this clarification being put in 
the public domain.   
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Finlay Carson MSP, Convener, Rural Affairs, Island and Natural Environment 
Committee 
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